October 22, 1940.

Mr. Edward Arnold, President, Screen Actors Guild, 7046 Hollywood Blvd., Hollywood, Calif.

Dear Mr. Armold:

Please accept my sincere thanks for "Lorenzo Goes to Hollywood" which you were nice enough to autograph for me. I know I shall find your autobiography colorful and interesting and you may rest assured I shall read it at the first opportunity.

It was a genuine pleasure to have you folks with us at Shady Oak Farm, so if you enjoyed it everything is swell.

Again thanking you for your book and with best wishes, I am

Sincerely,

AGC.KD